
 
 

 

Dear Colleagues 

These are the deadlines, information, and announcements for the week of 1st - 5th September 

2025. 
 

DEADLINES / IMPORTANT DATES:  

 
30th September 2025:  QIPP Report final deadline 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

Free Seminar “Embracing the Outdoors in the Updated Aistear” with Dr. Sharon 

Skehill 
 

Kerry CCC are excited to provide the opportunity for ELC and SAC Educators to attend a free 

seminar with Dr. Sharon Skehill on  the topic of “Embracing the Outdoors in the Updated Aistear”. 
 

Event Details: 

Date:                   Thursday 25th September 2025 

Venue:               The Killarney Heights Hotel (V93 XKR4) 

Schedule:        6.00pm – 7.00 pm: Registration, food, refreshments and networking opportunity. 

7.00pm – 9.00 pm:  “Embracing the Outdoors in the Updated Aistear” Dr. Sharon 

Skehill including Q&A session. 
 

Dr. Sharon Skehill is an Early Years Educator and Researcher at her full daycare outdoor service in 

Galway. She has been working with babies, toddlers and young children for over 20 years and is a 

passionate advocate for early childhood education and care. Sharon has been working with the 

National Council for Curriculum and Assessment (NCCA) as an Education Officer updating Aistear, 

the early childhood curriculum framework, taking a lead role in the consultation, development and 

dissemination of the Framework. 

We have attached a flyer for you to share with your staff team. 
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If you are interested in attending, please email eilish@kerrycountychildcare.com and provide the 

name/s and email address for staff who wish to attend. Places are limited so please book before 

Thursday 18th September 2025. 

 

 

Online Parent Statement 

An issue has been identified when printing the 2025/2026 Parent Statement for 

Partner Services, impacting the Fee Table information from a non-ECCE only 

Fee Table. This issue is under review, while we work on fixing the issue, please do not print the full 

Parent Statement. 

 

Tusla Registration Renewal  

All Early Years Services are required to renew registration every 3 years. The 

registration date can be found on the current Tusla certificate or checked on the Early Years Register 

or the School Age Register. Please note the following key points: 

• Applications must be submitted no later than 2 months before your current certification 

expires. 

• The process requires submission of in-date Garda Vetting for the Registered Provider and the 

Person in Charge (if different). Current timelines for vetting should be considered. 

Failure to reregister in time will result in your removal from the register, and it is an offence to operate 

an unregistered service. Additional information on re-registration can be found here. 

 

 

 

mailto:eilish@kerrycountychildcare.com
https://www.tusla.ie/uploads/content/Cork_May25.pdf
https://www.tusla.ie/uploads/content/External_Register_School_Age.pdf
https://www.tusla.ie/services/preschool-services/early-years-providers/early-years-re-registration/


 
 

 

Updated Garda Vetting 

Services are reminded to check the expiration date of their Garda Vetting as soon as possible to allow 

time to apply for updated vetting prior to submission of TUSLA Registration Renewal applications.  

Out of date vetting will not be accepted.   The Vetting process can take up to 2 months to complete 

which may affect registration renewal applications.  

 

QIPP Report Template 2024/2025 

The final deadline for completing the QIPP end of year report is Tuesday 30th  

September 2025. Services who have not yet submitted their report can so do so 

via www.cfcrrs.ie. A guidance video is available here.  

 

NCS Compliance Session  

Pobal are undertaking NCS Compliance sessions covering the following: 

• What is a compliance inspection. 

• Preparing for a compliance inspection. 

• What’s new for 2025/2026 programme call. 

• The inspection process including the checks conducted, compliance report and rectification 

actions. 

Please register in advance for the session using the link. Each session will cover the same material. 

• Session 1: Monday 15 September 2025 at 2:30pm to 3:30pm 

• Session 2: Tuesday 16 September 2025 at 10:30am to 11:30am 

• Session 3: Tuesday 16 September 2025 at 6:30pm to 7:30pm 

 

Retention of Pre-registration forms  

The Department of Children, Disability and Equality (DCDE) have confirmed 

this week that the retention ECCE / CCSP Saver Programme Pre-registration forms is no longer a 

requirement for compliance purposes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.cfcrrs.ie/
https://vimeo.com/1090436536?share=copy
http://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/7541c9da-03e2-4ae1-8169-6bcbc6e9d38d@aeae5436-a997-489f-b0e1-ae283ced47f7
http://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/4adad832-0128-4589-8442-baea35d7e5ea@aeae5436-a997-489f-b0e1-ae283ced47f7
http://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/5e771645-bfb8-4af0-a5fb-9c0cbd05edf8@aeae5436-a997-489f-b0e1-ae283ced47f7


 
 

 

Bia Blasta 

The Department for Children, Disability and Equality announced the launch of Bia Blasta (Delicious 

Food), the pre-school nutrition programme to provide daily lunches for pre-school children in 

disadvantaged areas. The full press release can be found HERE.  Bia Blasta is being provided to all 

Equal Start Tier 1 and Tier 2 designated services that provide ECCE, and to other ECCE sessional 

services with the highest concentrations of disadvantage, as identified by the Equal Start 

Identification Model. ECCE Programme services that have not been invited by email to participate in 

Bia Blasta, cannot apply to participate, at this time. 

 

Children First Awareness Week 

This year’s Children First Awareness Week will take place 15 to 21 September with the core 

message “We Are Children First”.  The aim of Children First Awareness Week is to raise awareness 

of Children First and remind wider society, including organisations working with children and young 

people and the wider public, of our collective responsibility to keep them safe in our communities. 

The campaign supports the implementation of the Children First Act 2015 and the Children First: 

National Guidance for the Protection and Welfare of Children 2017, reinforcing the shared 

responsibility to protect children across all sectors of Irish society. 

  

This year’s campaign will focus on parents, guardians, and other responsible adults as the key 

target audience. The campaign messaging will aim to help parents and guardians to understand 

what they should expect from organisations working with children on safeguarding matters, 

including questions to ask on safeguarding policies, reporting procedures, and respectful, 

supportive engagement. It seeks to equip adults with the knowledge and confidence to ask 

appropriate questions of organisations about safeguarding matters.  

How You Can Support 

•    Check your setting policies and procedures are up to date and that parents are aware of them.  

•    Staff have completed relevant training –  

     o    Tusla’s Always Children First eLearning Programme 

     o    Tusla’s Mandated Person eLearning Module 

     o    Tusla’s Designated Liaison Persons (DLP) eLearning Module Part A (This training is not relevant 

to Childminders). Or contact your local City and County Childcare Committee.  

https://www.gov.ie/en/department-of-children-disability-and-equality/press-releases/minister-foley-launches-42-million-bia-blasta-lunch-scheme-for-pre-school-children-in-disadvantaged-areas/
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe.sensorpro.net%2Frun%2FUrl.aspx%3Fm1%3DScISsp8e4rGjKygeF8Qp3ooIztVtYZg0g5tWP4i6H.zNcaA3Lg.V154BGyXSFlXuPLHWeTIqZYs_zes7_etzs7dw%257CojsB4Q14wBG3xubOrB2WTJvAtTCA0MyW05t2Hu7Pv2eLpDZZCbE1OFv16Gp3WD6ABW-xV3TUBq0_zes7_zwaw%26d2%3D%26l1%3D1073926&data=05%7C02%7Cinfo%40kerrycountychildcare.com%7C8a32ce969764493c23a508ddead26bc7%7C1ae1664687174e84a2d3295c33b6d9d5%7C0%7C0%7C638924911650297309%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wqKL5CmjVlHPS5rXkumvIJNW6w0LvWaQOBUOd3CsN8U%3D&reserved=0
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe.sensorpro.net%2Frun%2FUrl.aspx%3Fm1%3DDmDlvkziSTfOUyS5L7tSUSvhxHsCqOcoag.U8qcxylGVpsx-3IggCuFSAXikfqzwDJhS3eyv0H0_zes7_etzs7dz%257CojsB4Q14wBG3xubOrB2WTJvAtTCA0MyW05t2Hu7Pv2eLpDZZCbE1OFv16Gp3WD6ABW-xV3TUBq0_zes7_zwaw%26d2%3D%26l1%3D1073927&data=05%7C02%7Cinfo%40kerrycountychildcare.com%7C8a32ce969764493c23a508ddead26bc7%7C1ae1664687174e84a2d3295c33b6d9d5%7C0%7C0%7C638924911650344505%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=L9jAN6KCXZ7d8E8vVNwbeSSCMm%2FUOEG4fX9QpQdskqk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe.sensorpro.net%2Frun%2FUrl.aspx%3Fm1%3DrmQkXmaePd.6Ij859twSzU-9N4FhWPCiz9WyPv43ZKgE-lT39eDKL3yu7egvCeqiPLHWeTIqZYs_zes7_etzs7dh%257CojsB4Q14wBG3xubOrB2WTJvAtTCA0MyW05t2Hu7Pv2eLpDZZCbE1OFv16Gp3WD6ABW-xV3TUBq0_zes7_zwaw%26d2%3D%26l1%3D1073928&data=05%7C02%7Cinfo%40kerrycountychildcare.com%7C8a32ce969764493c23a508ddead26bc7%7C1ae1664687174e84a2d3295c33b6d9d5%7C0%7C0%7C638924911650380249%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s3xBgDeYHT3ZwyDOKbyWKBP%2BLJj0YPCO8JiiijkdbnM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe.sensorpro.net%2Frun%2FUrl.aspx%3Fm1%3DrmQkXmaePd.6Ij859twSzU-9N4FhWPCiz9WyPv43ZKgE-lT39eDKL3yu7egvCeqiPLHWeTIqZYs_zes7_etzs7dh%257CojsB4Q14wBG3xubOrB2WTJvAtTCA0MyW05t2Hu7Pv2eLpDZZCbE1OFv16Gp3WD6ABW-xV3TUBq0_zes7_zwaw%26d2%3D%26l1%3D1073928&data=05%7C02%7Cinfo%40kerrycountychildcare.com%7C8a32ce969764493c23a508ddead26bc7%7C1ae1664687174e84a2d3295c33b6d9d5%7C0%7C0%7C638924911650380249%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s3xBgDeYHT3ZwyDOKbyWKBP%2BLJj0YPCO8JiiijkdbnM%3D&reserved=0


 
 

•    Support the social media campaign. If you see any social media posts helping raise awareness 

of Children First, please share with your team and parents. 

 

Early Learning and Care and School-Age Childcare including childminding resources 

Further child safeguarding resources, including information on developing your Child Safeguarding 

Statement, policies and procedures can be found in the Child Safeguarding Resource Document; 

Guidance for Early Learning and Care and School Age Childcare Services in Ireland and on the 

National Child Safeguarding Programme website https://childsafeguardingelc.ie/ 
 

National Beep Beep Day 

National Beep Beep day will take place on Friday 10th October 2025. In early September services will 

be able to order RSA Beep Beep Day packs through www.rsa.ie .  

 

Childhood Cancer Ireland 

More Precious Than Gold campaign running 22- 26 September, please see leaflet attached to 

register. 

 

 

Happy Talk Calendar September 

Please see below and attached Happy Talk September calendar 2025. 

 

https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe.sensorpro.net%2Frun%2FUrl.aspx%3Fm1%3DLud2KFh.2iQQlFjCR1VhuzQsoi-OJ3tA4zJHi-b9BZlT775Tp6-0Xy6X2mYQ3shsb0ntoW6PvQo_zes7_etzs7d7%257CojsB4Q14wBG3xubOrB2WTJvAtTCA0MyW05t2Hu7Pv2eLpDZZCbE1OFv16Gp3WD6ABW-xV3TUBq0_zes7_zwaw%26d2%3D%26l1%3D1073929&data=05%7C02%7Cinfo%40kerrycountychildcare.com%7C8a32ce969764493c23a508ddead26bc7%7C1ae1664687174e84a2d3295c33b6d9d5%7C0%7C0%7C638924911650403744%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nS9knlMcRVGBGQhdjALqxAi%2B3RPb%2BY5NSbFjB2dxmSA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe.sensorpro.net%2Frun%2FUrl.aspx%3Fm1%3DLud2KFh.2iQQlFjCR1VhuzQsoi-OJ3tA4zJHi-b9BZlT775Tp6-0Xy6X2mYQ3shsb0ntoW6PvQo_zes7_etzs7d7%257CojsB4Q14wBG3xubOrB2WTJvAtTCA0MyW05t2Hu7Pv2eLpDZZCbE1OFv16Gp3WD6ABW-xV3TUBq0_zes7_zwaw%26d2%3D%26l1%3D1073929&data=05%7C02%7Cinfo%40kerrycountychildcare.com%7C8a32ce969764493c23a508ddead26bc7%7C1ae1664687174e84a2d3295c33b6d9d5%7C0%7C0%7C638924911650403744%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nS9knlMcRVGBGQhdjALqxAi%2B3RPb%2BY5NSbFjB2dxmSA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe.sensorpro.net%2Frun%2FUrl.aspx%3Fm1%3DsSKS9dvNh8rQiIXA1ZUJSVbM99InzSp7s42AxHktVsDb6cClT7VQZ626rDMSXJejyPgHbSovHXI_zes7_etzs7st%257CojsB4Q14wBG3xubOrB2WTJvAtTCA0MyW05t2Hu7Pv2eLpDZZCbE1OFv16Gp3WD6ABW-xV3TUBq0_zes7_zwaw%26d2%3D%26l1%3D1073930&data=05%7C02%7Cinfo%40kerrycountychildcare.com%7C8a32ce969764493c23a508ddead26bc7%7C1ae1664687174e84a2d3295c33b6d9d5%7C0%7C0%7C638924911650423504%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uIye0kXr1ypMwUdnL1Bn1jmPSk%2BahxSWZTni2FevugE%3D&reserved=0
http://www.rsa.ie/


 
 

 

 

Updated Aistear Workshop - *Additional Session Added** 

Kerry CCC are holding a workshop on the updated Aistear framework.  
 

This information packed session will explore the updated language, concepts, 

principles, guidance for good practice and learning goals in Aistear the Early Childhood Curriculum 

Framework (2024). 

This Session will take place in Kerry County Childcare offices on the following date: Thursday 2nd  

October  6.30pm – 9.00pm. 
 

We appreciate that some people will be coming straight from work, refreshments will be 

provided on arrival. 
 

Booking Criteria: 

• This training is open to Managers/Room leaders/Educators & Tusla registered Childminders 

in ELC settings.  

• Booking is on a first come, first served basis. 

•  

For bookings please email: Eilish@kerrycountychildcare.com 

 

Eilish@kerrycountychildcare.com


 
 

 

Training for Childminders 

 

Always Children First – Child Safeguarding Awareness for Childminders 

Monday 22nd September 6.30pm – 9.30 pm, Kerry CCC office 

Wednesday 24th September 6.30pm – 9.30pm, Kerry CCC office 

 

Both sessions must be attended to gain certification 

Basic First Aid for Childminders 

Saturday 27th September 9.30am – 4.30pm, Torc Hotel Killarney 

 

For bookings contact Amy: amy@kerycountychildcare.com  

 

Jobs Board – Advertise your Vacancies 

Advertise your vacancies for free on our website jobs Board 

 

Website Jobs Board – Local Jobs Board for Kerry 

Our Facebook page with over 1.4K followers posts regular links to our Jobs Board - If you would like 

to place an advert with us please email: kathryn@kerrycountychildcare.com 

 

We also offer a ‘design you advert’ service, prior to posting on our website  - email  

eilish@kerrycountychildcare.com for further details. 

 

 

Kind Regards, 

Kerry County Childcare Committee 

 

 

  

 

 

mailto:amy@kerycountychildcare.com
https://www.kerrycountychildcare.com/local-jobs-board-for-kerry/
https://www.kerrycountychildcare.com/local-jobs-board-for-kerry/
mailto:kathryn@kerrycountychildcare.com
mailto:eilish@kerrycountychildcare.com
https://www.facebook.com/KerryCountyChildcareCommittee

